Ashraya site visit report

Praveen Gopalakrishnan, Feb 14-15 2010.

This is the fifth year that I’m now visiting Ashraya. My main goals for this visit are to have a discussion with Ashraya founder Mr Venugopalan regarding future plans, and with the head teacher Ms Dolly about children’s progress, as well as to see the kids. 
I reached Ashraya on Feb 14, 2010 evening. Over the years Ashraya daughter’s have developed a sense of self-reliance and responsibility, which is one of the main goals behind Ashraya. It was clear to me as I observed the kids. In one room, an elder Ashraya daughter was helping a few younger ones in their studies; elsewhere in the kitchen I see similar sight of elder kids training and helping younger ones to wash the dishes and keep the kitchen clean. I’m impressed observing the transformation of the challenged daughter’s when they come in to Ashraya (most of them needing external help in even the most basic functions) to one where now they are not only fairly self-reliant, but are able to help other’s in training them. 

This was also clear when I spoke with the head teacher Ms. Dolly who has been at Ashraya since its inception. She was mentioning how it has been a challenge to get and retain qualified and dedicated teacher’s at Ashraya. But over the year’s Ashraya daughters (particularly one’s who have been at Ashraya for 5+ years), have coped up with the change in teaching staff, and have taken it as an opportunity to be more self-reliant and help each other with their studies. Ms. Dolly was mentioning how individual attention given to each kid has helped bring about such change in their development. 
Mr Venugopalan showed me around the place where Ashraya plans to construct the physio-therapy center (in the second floor above current Ashraya structure). The center is a way to put Ashraya in the path of self-reliance financially. Currently, majority of Ashraya funding comes from Asha. Mr Venugpopalan hopes that in a few year’s the physio-therapy unit should start generating profits. However, currently due to delays in getting approval from the government, construction cannot start. It is hoped that the approval would come soon, and the center is functional by the later part of 2010. (a few months delayed from the original plan of starting in June 2010). 
